
 

 

 

 

Early arrivals 

We have continued to have students arrive well before 8:30 am when teachers start their duty of 

care. Before 8:30 am, teachers, SSO’s and even myself are busy preparing and planning for the 

learning of your children. Please, if you arrive to school before 8:30 am, you are welcome to stay with 

your child, but staff will not be able to offer supervision until 8:30. Breakfast club will open at 8:30 as 

well. Your support in not dropping off your child/ren before 8:30 is greatly appreciated.  

New hats 

We have just had our shipment of new school hats arrive. These come with exciting features such as a 

toggle to tighten the hat to keep them on when hanging upside down on playgrounds and doing 

handstands, and our school logo on the front. These are now available from the front office at the 

very reasonable price of $12. We are also selling our old style hats for the heavily reduced price of $5. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

SAPSASA Soccer 

We are so proud of Dane and CJ representing our school at this week’s SAPSASA Soccer Carnival. 

Both of them have shown such dedication and enthusiasm and we are all so proud of them both! 

 



“On the road to success” 
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       Small School, Enormous Opportunities 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,   

Do you like the new icons on our newsletter? We have been thinking of 

ways to promote more awareness of our School BEAR Values and Katrina 

has developed the above icons to represent our values. This was done in 

consultation with students about what each value means to them. We are 

proud of our values and all the different ways we see our students 

demonstrating these values every day. A big thanks to Katrina for her 

efforts in developing these.  

 

We have had another busy fortnight with all students completing their 

annual PAT testing.  All staff have been so impressed by the students 

resilience and determination during PAT testing and we have begun 

sharing students academic growth during our Term 3 interviews. If you have 

not yet made a time for an interview, please come and see Kellie to do so. 

I have also heard that this years NAPLAN results will be sent to schools mid 

September, so these will be sent home to families as soon as we receive 

them.  

 

We were disappointed to have to postpone our small schools combined 

Sports day but have rescheduled for Friday of week 1 next term, Friday the 

18th October. A modified lunch order form has been sent home, please 

ensure these are returned by Monday week 10 (23rd September). If the 

weather is again not safe for Sports day to occur, we will unfortunately 

have to cancel the day. We will, however, be holding our Sports Day 

combined with Cambrai early next year.  

 

As we are heading towards the end of term, I would just like to remind 

everyone that we will be having an early dismissal  at 2:15 pm on Friday 

27th September, the last day of term. Students will have their usual KIWANIS 

Terrific kids award presented at the end of term Assembly and we would 

love you to join us at 9:00 in the Tech room.  

 


